
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Karen Carter' <kcarter@scacog.org>

Date: 12/5/2013 1:59:33 PM
Subject: RE: Respite Voucher Program

Would you contract the entire Caregiver program, to include Title III, Alzheimer's, and State Caregiver?

From: Karen Carter [mailto:kcarter@scacog.org]
Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 1:36 PM
To: Kester, Tony; Debbie Hammond
Cc: Steve Pelissier
Subject: Respite Voucher Program

Was it ever the intent that the State Respite Voucher program funds could be contracted out from the AAA's to 
service providers? If so, it is not stated in the regulations. This was brought to my attention during the RAAC 
meeting. Thank you for any assistance regarding this issue.

Karen B. Carter, Aging Director
Appalachian Council of Governments 
30 Century Circle, PO Box 6668 
Greenville, SC 29606
864-242-9733, kcarter@scacog.org

mailto:Kester,%20Tony
mailto:kcarter@scacog.org
mailto:kcarter@scacog.org
mailto:kcarter@scacog.org

